
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of a Proposed Rulemaking Regarding ) 
Revision of the Commission’s Chapter 22 Electric ) File No. EX-2010-0254 
Utility Resources Planning Rules   ) 
 
 

STAFF COMMENTS 
 

Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) and files these 

Staff Comments respecting the Missouri Public Service Commission’s (Commission) proposed 

rulemaking regarding revision of the Commission’s Chapter 22 Electric Utility Resource 

Planning Rules: 4 CSR 240-22.010 - .080.  A public hearing is to be held Thursday, January 6, 

2011 pursuant to the Notice Of Public Hearing And Notice To Submit Comments in the 

December 1, 2010 issue of the Missouri Register (Volume 35, Number 23, pages 1737-1779).  

Comments are to be received at the Commission’s offices in Jefferson City, Missouri and may be 

submitted electronically in the Commission’s electronic filing and information system (EFIS) on 

or before January 3, 2011. 

Wherefore the Staff submits these Staff Comments regarding the Commission’s proposed 

revision of the Commission’s Chapter 22 Electric Utility Resource Planning Rules: 4 CSR 240-

22.010 - .080. 

 

Dated: January 3, 2011  
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Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Steven Dottheim    
Steven Dottheim   

 Chief Deputy Staff Counsel 
 Missouri Bar No. 29149   
   

Attorney for the Staff of the  
 Missouri Public Service Commission 
 P. O. Box 360    
 Jefferson City, MO 65102  
 (573) 751-7489 (Telephone)  
 (573) 751-9285 (Fax)   
 steve.dottheim@psc.mo.gov (e-mail) 

 
 


